Chestnut on the Green Homeowners Association




3rd Quarter Newsletter

Annual Meeting

The annual meeting of the association will be held at 7 P.M. on November 6 at the Indian Head Park Village Hall.  The purpose of the annual meeting is to conduct all lawful business of the association, including the election of three (3) directors to the board for two (2) year terms.  Election materials are enclosed with this notice.
In the event that you cannot attend, a proxy form is enclosed.  To ensure that your vote is recorded in the election, please follow the instructions on the proxy form and return as indicated.
Quorum

In order for a quorum to be met, a majority of the total votes (25 votes) must be represented at the annual meeting.  Therefore, if you cannot attend, please send in your proxies to make the meeting official.  You must appoint a person as your proxy and not “the Board” in general.  If you would like to designate the Board, please list the association’s President, Kim Blaze, as your proxy.
Nominations

We look forward to seeing you at the annual meeting.  Please remember that WE NEED NOMINATIONS for the Board!  The ballot is currently empty and we have three positions to fill.
D&I Electronics

After months of working with D&I Electronics, we have everyone hooked up to the association’s fire monitoring service.  A near fire was reported in August, but since the homeowner’s were appropriately connected to fire monitoring, the fire department was able to quickly respond before any damage was done.  Thanks for working with the Association to keep the community safe.

Wildlife

Numerous ducks were reported to have died on the Association’s common property.  The Village of Indian Head Park notified the Department of Natural Resources who stated that it was a case of bochelism (food poisoning).  Other reports stated that the birds were shot.  Please watch for any suspicious activity on the property.  Also, do not feed the ducks until we receive further information.
Missing Recycle Bins

Multiple homeowners have reported that their recycle bins are missing.  If you have multiple recycle bins, kindly return them to your neighbors.  

Thank You 

An extra special thank you goes out to Jon Buralli and Kim Blaze for serving on the board since the inception of Chestnut on the Green.  Your contributions to the community are very much appreciated.  Jon and Kim will be stepping down after over six years of service.
Other News:

· Consider signing up for the association’s auto debit program.  Simplify things and write one less check per month!

· See below regarding a new proposed rule and also be sure to review the association’s approved collection procedure (attached)
New Rule  

Unsightliness / Nuisance

In accordance with Section III of the Association Declaration, no objects of unsightly appearance shall be erected, placed, or permitted to remain on any parcel or upon any portion of the common area, nor shall any parcel be used in any way or for any purpose which may endanger the health or unreasonably disturb the residences of the property.

When the Association declares a property unsightly, the unit owner will be sent a written notice that will give 30 days for the owner to bring the property up to standards.  If the owner fails to bring the property up to standards, the Association will apply fines until the situation is resolved. 



PO Box 628 

Western Springs, IL  60558

www.chestnutonthegreen1.com


